
 
 

NORTON FUND COMMISSION 
ADDENDUM TO MINUTES OF MAY 17, 2023 MEETING 

 
 
Due to confidentiality, the names of the two Norton Scholarship recipients were not disclosed in 
the minutes of the May 17 meeting. On June 5, the two $1000 Scholarships were presented to the 
following Seniors: Kyle Eckert, Graduate of RHAM  High School, and Hadley Marchand, 
Graduate of RHAM High School.  Charlotte Nelson, Chairman of the Norton Fund Commission, 
presented checks to the recipients in front of the Andover Historical Museum.  
Suzanne Heise, Member of the Andover Greater Together Community Fund, notified Charlotte 
on May 20th, that their Fund approved use of the 2023 Grant for a 2023 Scholarship. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Jan Neumuth 
Norton Commission Secretary 
 

 

 


